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COUNCIL DELIVERY PLAN - ANNUAL REPORT 2019/20 - CUS/20/193 
 
8. The Committee had before it a report by the Director of Customer Services 
presenting the Council Delivery Plan 2019-20 Annual Report which built on the 
summary of progress captured in the Council Delivery Plan 2020/21, which had been 
presented to Council on 3 March 2020.  The report summarised the deliverables for 
2019-20, and outlined outcomes derived from the Council’s Commissioning approach 
and Intentions, against which the Plan was a key element, representing a statement 
on how the Council has delivered on its contribution to each. 
 
The report recommended:- 
that the Committee note the report and provide comments and observations on the 
information contained in the annual report at Appendix A. 
 
The Committee resolved:- 
(i) to note the report and welcome the significant achievements and progress 

highlighted throughout the annual review of the Council Delivery Plan 2019/20; 
(ii) to note that the annual review described the Council’s major contribution, 

through the approved commissioning approach, to the delivery of the City’s 
Local Outcome Improvement Plan; and  

(iii) to agree that the Co-Leaders of the Council write to COSLA requesting an 
update on progress they had made with the Scottish Government regarding the 
reform of local government finance including business rates and the 
replacement of Council Tax and for any reply to be discussed at the next 
meeting of the Strategic Commissioning Committee.   


